

LEIGH & BRANSFORD PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13 December 2016, 7.00pm at Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall

Present:  Stephen Seymour (chair), John Sharp, Martin Gloster, Richard Nash, Dave Fereday, Peter King, Peter Hawkins, Brian Porter, Graham Jones

1 member of the public

1.
Apologies.  Anne Jones




2.
Changes to:

a) Register of Interests:




None



b) Register of Interests and Gifts and Hospitality:

None

3.
Matters arising from previous minutes:
The proposed temporary haul road to allow construction traffic to access the Kiln Lane site has now been formally ratified as planning application 16/01613/FUL(received too late to be included on the agenda. The chairman read out an email he had drafted to MHDC following the parish council meeting of 22 November. Following consideration Mr King proposed the application be approved, Mr Jones seconded and it was agreed unanimously that the application be supported. The parish council requested that MHDC impose the following conditions should permission be granted:
1- When the site is completed all materials used to construct the road should be removed from the site and the land returned to its original state.

2- All construction traffic, suppliers and contractors will be required to use only the temporary road to access the site.

It was noted that a district councillor for the ward had raised questions about bats on the site. The parish council was concerned that this could delay planning consent for the haul road and lead to construction traffic entering the site through Kiln Lane. The point was made that whilst the parish council had originally been strongly opposed to the development, now that planning permission has been granted and work is due to start imminently the duty is now to avoid disruption to the existing residents.
Drainage scheme – A letter was read out asking the parish council to consider adopting the SUDS system on the Kiln Lane site. Following consideration the members voted unanimously not to adopt the SUDS system.
Road naming – The following names had been put forward and were considered: Pine view Drive, Norway Close, Blue Spruce Close. It was suggested that Blue Spruce Close be amended to Spruce Close and the names then approved. Proposed by Mr Gloster, seconded by Mr Jones, approved unanimously. 
Mr Jones queried the number of houses stated on the renaming document. It was agreed this was incorrect and it should be noted on the parish council response.

4.
Applications discussed:   

	L&B

Ref No
	MHDC

Ref No.
	Proposal Details
	Location
	PC Recommendation
	Summary of reasoning

	16/19
	16/01642/FUL
	Proposed new storage shed
	The Café
The Fold

Bransford

Worcs, WR6 5JB
	Approval 
Proposed by JS

Seconded by MG

Approved unanimously
	n/a


5. 
Planning decisions received from MHDC




None
6. 
Report of Neighbourhood Planning Group 


No update.

7.
Request to remove trees in Rectory Wood, Bransford

The chairman read out a request from a resident to remove sycamore trees and snowberry on the border of the parish council owned woodland in Bransford and replace with new trees and lower level shrub screening. Photos were examined and it was noted there would be no cost to the parish council. Mr Porter proposed the work be approved, Mr King seconded and it was agreed unanimously. The clerk to contact, requesting that Mr Seymour or Mr Sharp meet with the owner and tree surgeon on site before work starts.
8. 
A.O.B

Noticeboard - The Fold have expressed a preference for an oak board. It was agreed that the parish council should contribute the £600 previously agreed for the board and The Fold should pay the balance and be responsible for ongoing upkeep. Proposed Mr Seymour, seconded Mr Gloster, approved unanimously.
Christmas tree – Our Place have requested permission to decorate a Christmas tree in the Community Garden in Leigh Sinton. Agreed unanimously.

Play area litter bin – A resident has expressed concern that the litter bin in the children’s play area in Bransford is being used to dispose of dog mess and requested that either the bin be relocated to outside the play area or that a second bin be installed outside for use by dog owners. Following discussion Mr Sharp proposed the bin be moved, Mr Jones seconded and it was agreed unanimously. The clerk also to contact the refuse department to request that all parish bins be emptied more regularly.

Chapel Lane – A resident has requested that the speed limit be reduced to 30mph (from the current 60mph) and Mr Sharp has written to WCC highways. Another resident has reported that the verges have been cut up as a result of additional traffic using the road whilst the roadworks in Bransford were ongoing and suggested that in any future instance ‘access to properties only’ signage be requested.
9. 
Date of next meeting.
Tuesday 24 January 2017, 7.00pm at Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall
Signed
   ..................................................


Date
.............................
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